

KINGTON AND DORMSTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

HELD ON 8th MAY 2017
Present
Cllr 
M Tilt

Cllr
B Trebbett 


Cllr
C Farman



Cllr 
P Laight



Cllr 
P Collins


Cllr
J Tonry



The Clerk



County Councillor R Adams



District Councillor L Robinson



Marion Collins Treasurer of the village hall


2 members of the public

1.
Apologies

Cllr D Carvill, Cllr I Bull, Nick Dawkes Chairman of the village hall, Mrs J Rolls Neighbourhood Watch and Julie Pardoe CSO
2.
Previous Minutes

The minutes of the 9th May 2016 were approved and signed.
3.
Annual Report of Parish Council
Over the last year, the Parish Council has met 5 times, July 2016 cancelled due to the Clerk’s illness. I would like to thank all the Councillors for their hard work and commitment to the Parish Council and the support given to me

The Parish Council are also very grateful for the support of County Councillor Rob Adams and District Councillor Linda Robinson who attend our meetings on a regular basis, keeping us up to date with District & County issues

Thanks also to Pat Powell for continuing to complete the internal audit for the Council’s Accounts

As Parish Path Warden, I must thank my husband for his support in looking after the local footpaths which I could not do alone

The Parish Council has dealt with 5 Planning applications this year – 4 approved by Wychavon District Council – 1 pending

The Parish Lengthsman, who is employed by the Parish Council, but fully funded by Worcestershire County Council, has been regularly at work during the year and continues to do an excellent job 

The electricity bills throughout the last financial year were also paid in respect of the Village Hall but this will be discussed further

But the biggest thank you goes to Lynne East, our Parish Clerk, who carries out her duties so efficiently even from her hospital bed. I could not do my job without her help and advice on all the relevant standards and regulations

Thank you, Lynne, please accept this in our appreciation

4.
Accounts

The Parish Clerk presented the un-audited accounts for 2016-2017. The opening balance stood at £9863 Expenditure during the year was £7973 Income received was £8827 closing balance was £10717
5.
Annual report of District Councillor L Robinson

A report was read out by the chairman of the Parish Council: 

As Leader of Wychavon & your District Councillor I am pleased to be able to give you all a brief update on our work over the last year and what we have planned. 

Nearly two years since the District election; it has been a successful time for us, though not without its challenges.

A recent Halifax survey rated Wychavon as the 2nd best rural place to live in the country. And I’m sure you would agree with that. (Only the Orkneys were ahead of us)

Our joint working with Malvern provides ongoing savings and no doubt they’ll be more to come. Importantly, we have a mature working relationship with colleagues at Malvern and there are no threats of one council taking over another!

We have continued to provide direct investment in employment sites and infrastructure for businesses - at Vale Park, Evesham, Worcester Six and Pinvin. Worcester Six has started on site and will be of major significance to growing our business rate base for the future

We’ve directly helped to create 115 new jobs.

We have delivered 341 new affordable homes and brought 84 long-term properties back into use

We have successfully run a new scheme in South Worcestershire providing a Business and Rural Crime programme. This has given advice, security equipment, property marking and farm alarms to victims of crime.  

You may have also seen details of a recent ground breaking study that, with partners, seeks to develop geothermal heat networks – largely for the growers in the area. It appears we are lucky to have the right conditions in the Vale well below ground for energy capture!

We have given over £1 million in New Homes Bonus to parish and town councils for projects that benefit their communities – used for things like play areas and village halls. 

We’ve attended dozens of community events across the districts from community games and village fetes to car shows and festivals.

We are soon entering our new waste contract which will deliver at least £200k of savings – which is much needed. We had hoped that this would be a joint contract with Worcester and Malvern Hills but that didn’t happen. 

Next year we will see a new Waitrose store opening in Evesham and work starts on site in June this year. – to revitalise the town, attract new investments and provide us with a financial return. 

We’re also working on developing and promoting the unique heritage of the area – working with the Droitwich Brine Heritage Group to investigate the feasibility of using brine water to create edible salt and the associated place branding around that.  

We are delighted with the Chancellor announcing the monies for the Midlands Engine which includes growth fund money for Worcestershire. Importantly that includes around £5m for the Pershore northern link which I have been campaigning for. This will include much needed improvements to Pinvin crossroads.

6.
Annual report of County Councillor R Adams
Cllr Adams expressed his delight at being re-elected in the recent county elections.
Cllr Adams reported that he was disappointed with the two structures that had been erected at junction 6 and hope further designs would be improved.

The Chief Executive of Worcestershire County Council, Clare Marchant, is to leave the Council to become the new Chief Executive of the Universities and Colleges Admissions Service, UCAS at the end of June.
Children's services in Worcestershire have been deemed "inadequate" following an inspection by the education watchdog, measures have now been put in place to improve this.

The Boundary Commission for England has produced its initial recommendations for all English parliamentary constituencies.  Substantial changes to the boundaries of the seats in Worcestershire and across the West Midlands The proposals are subject to consultation and nothing will be finalised until 2018. 

7.
Representative of the Village Hall

Apology received 
Kington trustees Mrs Miriam Tilt Mr M Carvill Mr Philip Laight who is also the Parish Council representative.
Dormston trustees Mr P Morris Miss Marian Collins and Mrs Monica Tallett.

8.
Village Hall Accounts

Marion Collins Treasurer of the village hall presented the un-audited accounts and these were adopted.
9.
Neighbourhood Watch

A report by the Cllr Farman and the treasures report for the last 12 months were read out to that present, the unaudited Treasures Report showed a credit of £43.71.
10.
Annual report of the Parish Path and Tree Warden  

We have had quite a successful year resolving some long-standing problems,

We are extremely lucky with our Footpath Officer, Fiona Argyle, who despite having her area extended, responds very quickly to urgent problems

Recreational Routes such as the Wychavon Way are now under a different officer – some way marking requires replacing

The Volunteers Database has improved communications and allows us to

see problems already reported, those that have been dealt with or those that are still awaiting inspection

We try to attend any meetings held for PPW’s which is always interesting to hear other’s problems

We continue to follow up any reports of problems on our footpaths/bridleways asap

Vegetation & crops covering footpaths will be the concern over the summer months, so do take secateurs with you on your walks – any major problems please report them.
Tree Wardens report

We have attended several meetings/workshops regarding the tree diseases threatening our Oak & Ash trees

The Ash disease has reached Worcestershire – it remains to be seen if any of the trees survive

Many of our local woods are mainly Ash and it would be as disastrous as the Elm disease for the environment

The Wildlife Trust are not considering any replanting at present but local wood owners are considering replacing with indigenous species such as Small Leaved Lime or Sweet Chestnut

We have planted some Hornbeam & Small leaved Lime in Lower Kites Wood

Kew Gardens have collected disease free seeds from Grafton Wood to grow on and do further research into finding a way to combat this disease

The disease was brought into England by imported trees and trees are still being imported – I would urge anyone purchasing trees to make sure that they are British.  

Let’s hope for a good summer and as always please report any footpath problems – we will do our best to help

11.
Report from Julie Pardoe Community Support Officer

The last 12 months has continued to be busy throughout our policing area which extends from Whittington, Upton Snodsbury and Dormston in the north to Bredon and Beckford in the south.  We have carried out active engagement within our policing area in the form of monthly police surgeries and local parish events.  The whole team remain committed to tackling all levels of crime throughout the area including rural crime and poaching and providing security advice and support to victims and vulnerable residents.

This report is based using the recorded crime figures between 07/05/16 and 07/05/17 the comparison is relating to the corresponding dates in 2015/16. 

Overall the police recorded 50 incidents that were reported by members of the public this is compared to 43 incidents reported the previous year.  

Of the 50 incidents, the Parish had 17 recordable crimes (incidents where a specific offence has occurred) this was in comparison to 12 recordable crimes the previous year.

Overall the figures show a steady but low crime rate for the past few years however the area.  We have continued with increased patrols in the area and have issued security advice to victims.
The figures clearly present the picture that Kington, Dormston and the surrounding area is still a safe place to both live and work, however we all have a responsibility to ensure we maintain this.

On behalf of the team and myself I should like to offer my thanks to the Parish Council for all its help over the last 12 months. I would also like to say thank you to the Parish for its continued support of the local policing team and for the numerous calls we have received relating to suspicious activity, all we ask is that you continue to do this.


